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NEWS AND NOTES 

DISEASE AND MANAGEMENT OF 
THREATENED BIRD POPULATIONS- 
REGISTER OF LABORATORIES AND CENTERS 

The International Council for Bird Preservation is pub- 
lishing the proceedings, edited by J. E. Cooper, of a 
Symposium on Disease and Management of Threat- 
ened Wild Bird Populations held in Canada in 1986. 
With growing interest in, and appreciation of, the im- 
portance of disease and wildlife conservation it was 
agreed to include a register of persons and organiza- 
tions working on all aspects of avian pathology and 
disease. Anyone who would like to be listed in the 
register please write as soon as possible for details and 
a questionnaire to: N. Hillgarth, Department of Zo- 
ologv, South Parks Road, Oxford OX1 3PS, England. 
or to J. E. Cooper, Royal College of Surgeons of En- 
gland, 35-43 Lincoln’s Inn Fields, London WCZA 3PN, 
England. 

NOW AVAILABLE FOR SALE 

Newfoundland birds: exploitation, study, conservation 
by W. A. Montevecchi and L. M. Tuck (1987). Pub- 
lication No. 2 1 ofthe Nuttall Ornithological Club ( x + 
273 pages). Send $10.50 U.S. (includes postage) to: 
Nuttall Ornithological Club, Museum of Comparative 
Zoology, Harvard University, Cambridge, MA 02138. 

COOPER ORNITHOLOGICAL SOCIETY 
ANNUAL MEETING 

The 59th annual meeting will take place in Moscow, 
Idaho, at the University of Idaho from 22 to 26 June 
1989. The Cooper meeting will include a variety of 
events in addition to the scientific program, including 
rafting on local scenic rivers and tours of a nearby 
national wildlife refuge. Dr. J. Michael Scott (U.S. Fish 
and Wildlife Service, Department of Fish and Wildlife, 
College of Forestry, Wildlife and Range Sciences, Uni- 
versity of Idaho, Moscow, ID 83843) will be local 
chairman. Anyone interested in conducting workshops 
or mini-symposia during the meeting should imme- 
diately contact Dr. Edwa;d 0. Garton, Department of 
Fish and Wildlife. Collene of Forestrv. Wildlife and 
Range Sciences, Universit; ofIdaho, Moscow, ID 83843 
(208-885-7426). 

LONG-TERM ECOLOGICAL STUDIES 
OF BIRDS 

A symposium titled Long-term Ecological Studies of 
Birds will be held during the 59th annual meeting of 
the Cooper Ornithological Society, 22 to 26 June 1989, 
Moscow, Idaho. Papers describing the results of long- 
term studies of population dynamics, behavior, for- 
aging ecology, or other ecological aspects of birds are 
invited. For further information or to submit an ab- 
stract write to: E. 0. Garton, Fish and Wildlife De- 
partment, University ofIdaho, Moscow, ID 83843 (208- 
885-7426). 


